WE ARE OFF TO A GOOD START!

Since our official start date of March 23rd, we have been very busy!

We are very excited that everything is rolling quickly and smoothly. We
began by sharing our mission burden with Mt. Hebron BC in Lancaster KY
during their Midweek Service. We then joined Unity MBC in Stuart VA in their
Revival Meeting. It was a joy to preach for these wonderful folks. Pastor Ed
Hartman and Wife, Sherry have been long time friends and it was greatto
spend time with them!

Also for two Sundays in April it was a great joy to preach at Cypress Ave.
MBC in Marion AR. Pray for them as they are searching for a Pastor. They
also have become one of our new supporting churches.

We were able to drop in on Oak Grove MBC, near our home in Southside AR.
Pastor Shawn McGaha graciously invited us to share our burden for
Romania. We had a great time of fellowship.

We were invited to attend the ASU MBSF midweek service. We enjoyed their
worship and bible study time! Afterwards, Kim and | met with the group that
will be traveling to Romania for a special Mission Outreach. We spent time
answering questions and had fun teaching them some of the Romanian
words and phrases. We will be in Romania, working with them during this
outreach which is hosted by The Mackrill’s. Please pray for this outreach!

We traveled to Ashland MO at the end of April to join in the work of
Heartland Baptist Church in their building project. We had a great time
working alongside Missionary Kevin Amburgey and Missionary Builder
Randy Taylor and their wives, Tawya and Debbie. Both of these families
have been long time friends. The work and laughter abounded!

Last of all | had the honor to be the Guest Speaker for the Annual Central
States Mission Rally which was hosted by Heartland Baptist Church in
Ashland MO. It was a great time of fellowship with much singing, preaching
and mission reports.

4 [l want to thank everyone for your prayer and financial support! We have

| lheard from several churches this past month that they will continue their
monthly support after May, when the Mackrill’s leave the field. This is great
| [news that will help us get on the field much faster.

¢ (In Christ’s Service
Jerry & Kim Chandler




